
Expression of Condolence for 
Michelle Senayah by Toronto City Council 

Moved by: Councillor Ana Bailão 

Seconded by: Mayor John Tory  

The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the 
passing on June 29, 2021 of Michelle Senayah, who was the Founder and the 
Executive Director of The Laneway Project.   

All who had the privilege of working with Michelle as she sought to beautify our City's 
laneways will know that she was a kind and wonderful person who was dedicated to her 
work.  She brought a unique passion and commitment to all that she did and engaged 
with people in a kind, gentle and compassionate manner.   

Michelle was a friend to many people and provided unique guidance to all with whom 
she worked as she transformed communities in our City.   

In her dedication to transforming and beautifying Toronto's laneways, Michelle was a 
true City builder in every sense of the word.  She will be missed in so many ways and 
we are grateful for all that she was to us and for all that she did on behalf of our City. 

Our thoughts, prayers and condolences are with her family and all who loved her and 
cherished her wonderful life. 

The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the members of Toronto City 
Council, our sincere sympathy to Michelle Senayah's family. 
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